UNIVERSITY of WINNIPEG

in edition

November 16, 1983

SENATE DECISIONS

At its regular meeting held Thursday, November 10, 1983 the University's Senate made the following decisions:

- 1. Accepted ten recommendations from the <u>ad hoc</u> Committee to restructure Senate committees dealing with the functioning of Senate committees, the ordering of Senate business and the functioning of Senate itself.
- 2. Approved the addition of History 201 and Film Studies 305 to the list of courses that the Collegiate Division may offer.
- Approved the acceptance of three new awards in Arts and Science.
- 4. Approved the recommendations of the Student Awards Committee for additional 1983-84 winners of both Entrance and Undergraduate awards in Arts and Science and of awards in Theology.
- 5. Approved the students recommended by the Committee on Continuing Education and Community Service to receive certificates in Administrative Management and in Remote Sensing.
- 6. Approved the replacement of the non-credit course "Landscape Analysis from the Air" (80 hours) by "Remote Sensing and Landscape Analysis" (40 house) and "Remote Sensing of the Biosphere" (40 hours).
- 7. Approved in principle the draft agreement for an exchange between the University of Winnipeg and Zhengzhou University, thus authorizing continued work towards the preparation of a final agreement for both Senate and Board approval.

The Senate of the University of Winnipeg invites, from the University community and the public, nominations of candidates for consideration as possible recipients of honorary degrees. Such nominations should include the name and biographical summary of the nominee, along with a statement of the nominator's reasons for making the nomination and the name of the nominator. These submissions should be sent to the Honorary Degrees Committee's Secretary, Mr. R.M. Bellhouse, Registrar of the University, as soon as possible.

ENERGY AND REFUSE EXPENDITURE AVOIDANCE

We are all aware of the need to control and where possible reduce the level of expenditures in the University without reducing the quality of our educational functions. The Energy Conservation Committee of GFC wishes to remind all members of the University community of two such opportunities. ...cont.

Today's issue of <u>In edition</u> will put us back on a two week schedule which will allow immediate communication of Senate and Board decisions.

In edition is the University of Winnipeg's internal newsletter. It will normally be circulated every second Wednesday throughout the Winter Session. Notices and information must be submitted to Janet Walker in Room 4W16 before Noon on the Monday preceeding circulation.

... Continued

First lights in all unoccupied spaces should be turned off. This is particularly important in classrooms and laboratories which are being vacated late in the afternoom when the room will likely remain unoccupied for two or three hours prior to evening classes. It is also important to turn lights off when leaving a classroom at 12:30 on Tuesdays and Thursdays when the room will likely remain unoccupied during the Free Period.

Second, the University has an arrangement with a scrap paper dealer to haul away scrap paper without charge to the University providing that the paper is free of nonpaper refuse. The contractor shreds the paper and uses it to produce cellulose fibre insulation. All members of the University community can assist in reducing the expenditure for refuse removal by separating scrap paper from other waste materials in their offices and setting the paper aside for disposal in the recycling bin. Persons with material for disposal in the recycling bin may have it removed by calling Maintenance and requesting that the material be picked-up. Small quantities of paper may be disposed of directly by the member in the recycling box which is located in the Shipping and Receiving area near the Bookstore.

Dr. Ernst Loeb, Queen's University, will give a public lecture on Tuesday, November 22 at 12:40 p.m. in Room 2C14 Centennial Hall. The lecture is entitled "Kafka's In the Penal Colony as a Reflection of Classical and Romantic Religious Views."

Aristotle on Courage is the title of a public lecture sponsored by the Department of Philosophy and presented by Professor Sarah Shorten, University of Western Ontario on Wednesday, November 23 at 12:40 p.m. in Room 1CO3, Centennial Hall.

Clarke Blaise will give a public lecture as part of the Department of English Writer's Series on Wednesday, Nov. 23 at 2:40 p.m. in Room 2Cl3, Centennial Hall.

Women and Work, an event and lecture series sponsored by the Professional Action Committee on Education (P.A.C.E.) presents Dr. Sarah Shorten, President of the Canadian Association of University Teachers who will discuss "Women in Academia" on Friday, November 25 at 1:40 p.m. in Room 1C18 Centennial Hall.